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  Since the last annual report for CDBG was published, we will be changing 

the timeline of these reports; they will now be issued for the January 2022 and July 

2022 Planning Commission Meetings. Stacia-Fé will also speak at the August 2022 

meeting about the proposed FY 2022 activities. 2021 was a dynamic year. In this 

time, the COVID-19 pandemic continued to impact the operation of the Planning 

Department and the administration of the CDBG program. All PA DCED staff, at 

the direction of Governor Wolf, continued to operate from a work-from-home 

situation. Thankfully, the Huntingdon County Planning Department was open to 

the public and staff were able to work in the office.  

  There were three staffing changes that impacted our CDBG program. In 

August, the former PA DCED Grant Manager, Sarah Gulick, resigned her position 

to take a new position within DCED. Joshua Crawford was assigned as our 

replacement. September saw the resignation of Taylor, the Assistant Community 

Development Administrator, from the Planning Department. Jayann Leibley was 

hired in December and has been making improvements to the financial side of our 

programs as well as orienting to the CDBG program.  

 Despite these changes, the Planning Department was able to make 

significant progress in administering the CDBG program. Sarah Gulick conducted 

an on-site monitoring of the CDBG program in August, and was pleased; her 

report did not indicate any findings. Stacia-Fé submitted the FY 2021 Application 

to DCED by October 28, 2021. We expect the fully executed FY 2021 contract to 

be returned to us in April of 2022. Additionally, staff were able to submit close out 

paperwork for both the FY 2016 and FY 2017 contracts.  

Following are the CDBG Activities completed in 2021, and the status of 

open contracts. Projects included in FY 2019 and FY 2020 will only be begun if 

older projects are in progress first.  



 

 

Completed CDBG Activities: 
 
In 2021, five CDBG projects were completed, and three were begun.  

 

FY 2016 & FY 2017 
Huntingdon Borough Sidewalks Replacement 

 

This project entailed replacing ten sidewalks of Low to Moderate Income 

homeowners within Huntingdon Borough.  The notice to proceed was issued on 

October 27, 2020 to John C. Yenter Associates, Inc. This project was substantially 

completed on March 15th, 2021. 

$63,000 in FY 2016 funds and 

$9,489.55 in FY 2017 funds were used 

for this project, totaling $72,489.55.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FY 2017  
Obo HB Curb Cuts  

This project was added through revision #3 to spend out leftover funds from 

the obo HB Sidewalk Rehabilitation Program activity. It expanded on the 

completed FY 2016 activity, entailing retrofitting existing curbs within 

Huntingdon Borough to be ADA compliant. In total, thirteen new ADA Curb Cuts 

were completed.  The notice to proceed was given on July 13th, 2021 to Antares 

Site Work LLC, and the certificate of substantial completion was issued on 

September 2nd, 2021. $76,491.75 in CDBG dollars were used for this project. As a 

curb cut had to be removed, per the request of the borough, a remaining balance of 

$1,706.70 was returned to DCED.  
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Todd Township Municipal Building ADA Upgrades  

This County project entailed retrofitting the Todd Township Municipal 

Building to be ADA compliant. This included rehabilitation of the existing 

bathroom, replacing the existing door and doorway, and installing an ADA parking 

area. The notice to proceed was issued on December 22, 2020 to Runk, LLC. This 

project was substantially completed by March 16, 2021. $50,391.26 in FY 2017 

funds were used for this project. This project came in under-budget, so additional 

funds were used for the 19 S Jefferson St. Demo project, which was added through 

modification.  

 
Before: Non-accessible bathroom   Bathroom during Construction 1/13/21 
 

 After: ADA-accessible parking spots installed     After: ADA accessible restroom  

 

 



 

 

19 S Jefferson Street Demolition 

  This County project was created through a Modification process of the 

former Shade Gap Community Center Upgrade project, which was deleted due to 

inability to proceed. This project involved the demolition of a two-story brick 

building in disrepair located at 19 South Jefferson Street which, after the onset of a 

wind storm, posed a risk of collapsing. The Notice to Proceed was issued on June 

9th to Krieger excavating, LLC. The project was substantial completed by July 19th, 

2021. In total, $54,377.04 in FY 2017 CDBG funds were used for this project. As 

agreed upon, this lot will be maintained as green space by Mount Union Borough.  

 

 

 
 
Before: 19 S Jefferson Street 

 
Post demolition, with grass seeding in 



 

 

FY 2019  and FY 2012 Competitive  
PA Ave Linear Park Corridor Retaining Wall, Phase 2  

This County project entailed replacing a structurally unsound retaining wall 

located in Mount Union Borough. This phase of the project leverages over $2.8 

million, including partial funding through FY 2012 Competitive CDBG funding 

and FY 2019 CDBG Entitlement funding. The notice to proceed was issued on 

July 27, 2020. In 2020, demolition and excavation of Wall 2, between Division and 

Jefferson Streets, was completed.  Construction resumed in early spring of 2021. 

Wall 1 was constructed and substantial completion was issued on July 20th, 2021.  
 

 

 
 Ribbon Cutting on July 22nd, 2021 to recognize many of the folks that made this project a success  



 

 

 

Ongoing CDBG Contracts & Activities: 

 
FY 2018 
 Obo Smithfield Twp Spot Blight (913 Pike Street Demolition) 

  This Smithfield Township project entailed demolition of a vacant residential 

structure located at 913 Pike Street, Huntingdon, PA. This property had been 

abandoned since 2014 and was placed for tax sale several times with no buyers. 

Several drug busts took place at the property over the years. Due to zoning 

regulations, a new home could not be built on this property, so the property will be 

maintained as green space by the Township in perpetuity. The Notice of Award 

was issued on June 29th to Antares Site Work, LLC for $28,337.00. The Notice to 

Proceed was issued on July 13th, 2021. The Certificate of Substantial Completion 

was issued on December 12, 2021.  $28,337 in CDBG funds was used for this 

project. Currently, we are just waiting for the grass to seed in to release final 

payment and close the activity.  Currently, $75,627 is allocated towards this 

demolition; a revision will be submitted to DCED to add the Township’s existing 

FY 2019 Levee Improvements project into FY 2018 to spend out the leftover 

funds.  

 
 913 Pike Street structure to be demolished 

 
913 Pike Street after demolition 



 

 

 

MUMA West Water Street Waterline Replacement  

  This County project on behalf of the Mount Union Municipal Authority 

involved replacing approximately 300’ of corroded cast iron pipe with a 4’’ ductile 

iron waterline beginning at the intersection of West Water Street and North 

Washington Street and ending at a cul-de-sac in Mount Union. A blow-off hydrant 

at the end of the line was also installed. Formerly, the corroded pipe only allowed 

for a ½’’ of the diameter for water flow, resulting in diminished water flow and 

pressure for the eight residences who were impacted. $60,000 in FY 2018 CDBG 

funds are allocated to this project; MUMA is contributing $18,500 in local match 

for engineering costs as well as the remaining project funds.  The Notice of Award 

was awarded to Antares Site Work, LLC for $91,343 on October 12th, 2021. 

Substantial Completion was issued on December 2nd, 2021. Change Order #1 was 

issued on December 21st to reduce Original Contract prices from $91,343 to 

$75,400.50 due to final adjustment of quantities. The project timeline was 

extended until March 30th, 2022 to allow for final restoration of seeding in the 

spring.  

 West Water Street Prior to Construction 

 
West Water Street after Construction 



 

 

 

MUMA Hill Valley Sewer Improvement Project  

  This County project involves addressing issues within Mount Union sewer 

lines. In 2017, Mount Union Municipal Authority (MUMA), with assistance from 

the PA Rural Water Association, visually inspected manholes, video inspected, and 

smoke tested the sewer lines. This activity will reconstruct and rehabilitate the 

existing lines and manholes in the Hill Valley area portion of Shirley Township. 

$87,000 in FY 2018 CDBG funds are allocated to this project. MUMA will be 

contributing $13,126 of local match for engineering, as well as the remaining 

construction balance. The Notice of Award was issued to Guyer Brothers, Inc for 

$112,112 on October 19th, 2021. The Notice to Proceed was issued November 9th, 

2021. Due to material delays, construction began on January 11th, 2022, and work 

is ongoing.  

 

 
MUMA Hill Valley Sewer Improvement Project During Construction 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Upcoming CDBG Contracts & Activities: 
These are the projects we intend to start in early 2022:  

 

FY 2018 
912 Washington St Rehab 

This project was created through a modification (to add the activity to FY 

2017) and then a revision (to switch it to FY 2018) when there were unforeseen 

delays.  This project funds the acquisition and rehabilitation of 912 Washington 

Street, a 3 bedroom house that will be rehabilitated by Huntingdon Area Habitat 

for Humanity. The work will bring the house up to code and will serve an LMI 

Habitat family. The Environmental Review for this activity cleared in early 

October, and we are proceeding with Uniform Relocation Act notification and 

payments to the previous tenant. We are hopeful that Habitat may begin their work 

in early 2022.  There is $96,948 in FY 2018 CDBG funds for this activity.  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FY 2018 (cont.)  

 
Mapleton Reservoir Improvement Project  

This County project involves improvements to the existing Mapleton 

Reservoir to protect the Borough of Mapleton’s primary source of water. In July 

2013, the PA DEP conducted a routine inspection of the dam and issued a violation 

per their inspection report. Addressing the findings includes rehabilitating the 

upstream face of the batter wall of the impoundment, removing encroaching 

vegetation, using a reinforced Shotcrete mix to coat the bottom of the reservoir 

where damage and seepage has occurred, and replacing the gate valve on the 

impoundment. $52,358 in CDBG funds as well as $19,167 in local match have 

been allocated towards this activity, with a total budget of $71,525. The 

environmental review for this activity took longer than expected, and contributed 

to delays. Currently, the Borough’s engineer is working to apply for the DEP 

Draw-down permit as well as the PA Fish & Boat Permit. Once those are received, 

bidding document preparation can begin. As the formal deadline for construction is 

April 1, 2022, we plan to apply for an extension in late February 2022 so that the 

project may proceed. Our grant manager, Josh, is aware and supportive of this 

plan.  

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

FY 2019 
Obo Smithfield Township Flood Levee Improvements  

  This activity involves efforts to keep Smithfield Township’s levee certified 

and to ensure that flooding risks are minimized in their community. Thus far, an 

internal closed circuit television inspection of the existing levee culverts as part of 

the flood control levee system has been conducted. The corresponding report was 

published in June of 2021 and identified which in-situ repair of defects are 

required. Stacia-Fé will be completing the Environmental Review for these 

activities hopefully by the end of February 2022. Stacia-Fé also intend to submit a 

revision to add this activity into FY 2018 in order to use leftover funds from the 

913 Pike Street Demolition. Once revised, this project’s construction deadline will 

be April 1, 2022, so she will also be submitting for an extension request.  
 
 

 
Example of defect found during the closed circuit television inspection of levee culverts 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FY 2019 & FY 2020 
Obo Huntingdon Borough Town Clock Revitalization 

   
   This activity involves the repair and restoration (historical preservation) of 

the town clock located at 508 Mifflin Street, Huntingdon, PA. This project is very 

involved and includes the repair of the Seth Thomas Time and Strike tower clock 

movement; restoration of the dials; repair of the bell floor, bell cribbing, tolling 

wheel and hammer assembly; installation of appropriate dial lighting; and physical 

structure repairs to eliminate existing water infiltration.  

 The environmental review of this activity is 90% finished and is expected to 

clear before the end of February 2022. The next step in the process will be to 

prepare the RFQs for this project, which are extensive. This project is currently 

multi-year funded with $99,552.00 in FY 2019 funds and $22,473.00 in FY 2020 

funds for a total of $122,025.  We are hopeful to issue the Notice of Award in early 

summer 2022. This project’s construction must be complete by January 27, 2023.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FY 2020 
 

Pump Station #2 Upgrades  

  This County project was submitted by the Shade Gap Area Joint Municipal 

Authority (SGAJMA) and involves various improvements to their existing pump 

station (Pump Station #2) located at the intersection of Main Street and Croghan 

Pike in Dublin Township.  Many components have reached the end of service life.  

The deterioration of the pump station has progressed to the point where measures 

need to be taken in the near future to prevent possible failure of the pump station. 

A total failure of this pump station would affect all residents that are connected and 

potentially result in a raw sewage surcharge event.  

 

The project scope primarily involves the replacement of both pumps with new 

duplex submersible pumps.  The pumps will be controlled by VFDs to improve 

overall energy efficiency.  As a result of the project, the pump controls also require 

replacement and would include both alarming and flow monitoring capabilities -

permitting SGAJMA staff to remotely monitor the pump station's daily operations.  

This alarming would allow staff to react to a failure and limit the potential for 

surcharging events. The valve vault will be replaced and new mechanicals will be 

installed.  The new valve vault will house a magnetic flow meter, check valves, 

plug valves and an air release valve.  Reconstructing the valve vault will limit 

pump station downtime and the requirement for bypass pumping. 

 

This activity is currently funded with $204,358 in CDBG FY 2020 funds. Stacia-

Fé hopes to begin the Environmental Review for this project in early 2022, with 

Notice of 

Award in mid-

summer of 

2022. This 

project’s 

construction 

deadline is 

March 29th, 

2024.  

 

 


